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CABINET SCRUTINY COMMITTEE

(Council Chamber - Port Talbot Civic Centre)

Members Present: 19 February 2020
Chairperson: Councillor A.N.Woolcock
Councillors: S.apDafydd, S.E.Freeguard, S.K.Hunt, S.Miller,

R.Mizen, J.D.Morgan, S.Paddison, L.M.Purcell,
S.M.Penry and S.H.Reynolds

Officers In A.Evans, K.Jones, C.Griffiths, A.Thomas,

Attendance: C.Furlow-Harris, S.Griffiths, C.Davies and
T.Davies

Cabinet Invitees: Councillors C.Clement-Williams, D.Jones,
L.Jones, R.G.Jones, E.V.Latham, P.A.Rees and
P.D.Richards

1. DECLARATIONS OF INTERESTS

The following member made a declaration of interest at the
commencement of the meeting:

Councillor S.Reynolds Re Advertising and Sponsorship Policy
(cabinet board papers), as she is the
Authority’s representative on various third
sector organisations.

2. MINUTES OF THE PREVIOUS MEETING

That the minutes of the previous meetings, held on 30 October, 20
November, 9 December 2019 and 10 January 2020, be approved.
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PRE-DECISION SCRUTINY

The committee scrutinised the following cabinet items:

Establishing Mayor’s Cadets

Members praised the commitment from the Council to young people,
which would ultimately help them gain experience for the future.

Members noted that from May 2020, three Mayor’s Cadets would be
appointed for each civic year. These would be selected from local
Army, Navy and Air Force Cadet Units. A piece of work would be
conducted into widening the responsibility to include other cadets,
such as the Police, Ambulance and Fire Service.

Following scrutiny, the committee was supportive of the proposals to
be considered by cabinet.

Advertising and Sponsorship Policy

The scope of the Policy was discussed, in line with corporate/ethical
procurement, tendering and income generation. The existing
arrangements regarding sponsorship of roundabouts was discussed,
and whether these arrangements would continue or be brought in
house at the end of the current contract.

Other topics of discussion included:

e Planning permission and highways consent
e Collaboration with third sector organisations
e Balancing advertising with respecting the environment.

Due to the recent cabinet member portfolio changes, members noted
that the references to Deputy Leader contained within the Policy, as
detailed at page 53 of the circulated cabinet board report, would be
changed from ‘Deputy Leader’ to ‘Cabinet Member for Finance’.

Following scrutiny, the committee was supportive of the proposals to
be considered by cabinet.
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4. FORWARD WORK PROGRAMME 2019/20

The committee noted the Forward Work Programme for 2019/2020.

CHAIRPERSON
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